Jan. 15, 2016

The Town Board of the Town of Lyons met for a meeting on Fri. Jan. 15, 2016 at 12:330 p.m. in the Town Board meeting room.

Present: Brian Manktelow, Supervisor

Jake Emmel, Councilman Nancy Collins, Councilwoman Joanne Greco, Councilwoman Phil DeSain, Councilman Sal Colatarci, Town Clerk

Also Present: Jackie Dishaw, Chris Mierke, Jack McCrannels, Rick Wunder

Absent:

This meeting was duly noticed by contacting the Times of Wayne newspaper, as well as posting a notice on the Town bulletin board and on the Town's web site.

All stood for Pledge of Allegiance.

Councilwoman Collins presented a listing of suggestions/recommendations that should be done by the Ambulance Administrator to bring the department up to compliance per the State Health Department as well as requirements from the Lyons Town Board. A copy of the suggestions is attached to these minutes. The Board decided to officially act on the recommendations at a later date.

At 1:20 P.M., Councilwoman Greco moved to go into executive session to discuss pending litigation concerning the Town of Lyons Ambulance Department. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Collins. Vote:

Councilwoman Greco voting aye Councilwoman Collins voting aye Councilman DeSain voting aye Councilman Emmel voting aye Supervisor Manktelow voting aye

At 2:00~p.m., Councilman Emmel moved to come out of into executive session. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greco. Vote:

Councilman Emmel voting aye Councilwoman Greco voting aye Councilwoman Collins voting aye Councilman DeSain voting aye Supervisor Manktelow voting aye

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Sal J. Colatarci Lyons Town Clerk